
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE FOR THE ONGOING CPAC REVIEW BOARD


	 The Mayor and/or Council should establish a permanent CPAC Review Board. 


	 The goal of the CPAC Review Board is to focus on policy review, investigations, and community 
outreach.  The commission is tasked with verifying the Pensacola Police Department’s (PPD) efforts to 
implement the recommendations of the Florida Police Chiefs Association Use of Force Policy and Related 
Issues dated September 3, 2020 and the recommendations made by the Task Force on 21st Century 
Policing established in 2014.


	 The CPAC will review disciplinary cases and other important issues identified by the police 
department and community.  The CPAC Review Board reports its findings to the Mayor and the Chief of 
Police no less than twice a year and may also make recommendations for policy changes.  


	 At board meetings held no less frequently than monthly, the Chair, the Mayor and/or the lead 
Internal Affairs detective may present cases identified for the consideration of the CPAC Review Board.  
All members of the CPAC Review Board should be committed to cultivating a relationship of trust and 
accountability between the police and the community.  The CPAC recognizes that reconciliation is not 
possible without justice.  Further, the CPAC should seek to give a voice to all citizens and promote peace 
and unity within the community.


